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This is a published notice on the Find a Tender service: https://www.find-
tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/016434-2024 

Planning

Thamesmead APMS - Market Engagement

NHS England

F01: Prior information notice

Prior information only  

Notice identifier: 2024/S 000-016434

Procurement identifier (OCID): ocds-h6vhtk-046a3e  

Published 24 May 2024, 11:51am

Section I: Contracting authority

I.1) Name and addresses

NHS England

Quarry House

Leeds

LS2 7UE

Contact

Joyel Shaju

Email

joyel.maledath-shaju@nhs.net

Telephone

+44 7407870773

https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/016434-2024
https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/016434-2024
mailto:joyel.maledath-shaju@nhs.net
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Country

United Kingdom

Region code

UKI - London

NHS Organisation Data Service

Y56

Internet address(es)

Main address

https://www.england.nhs.uk/

Buyer's address

https://www.england.nhs.uk/

I.3) Communication

Additional information can be obtained from the above-mentioned address

I.4) Type of the contracting authority

Body governed by public law

I.5) Main activity

Health

https://www.england.nhs.uk/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/
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Section II: Object

II.1) Scope of the procurement

II.1.1) Title

Thamesmead APMS - Market Engagement

Reference number

PRJ2023

II.1.2) Main CPV code

85121100 - General-practitioner services

II.1.3) Type of contract

Services

II.1.4) Short description

South East London Integrated Care Board (NHS South East London) under delegated
commissioning on behalf of NHS England is seeking to procure GP Primary Medical Services
and additional services under APMS Contracts delivered to patients registered from the
following site:

Thamesmead Health Centre

4-5 Thames Reach, London, SE28 0NY

The SEL ICB is currently developing the draft service requirements which is being informed
by service user and stakeholder feedback. SEL ICB wish to request market feedback from
potentially interested providers to inform the upcoming procurement process.

To assist the Commissioners with testing its assumptions and proposed service
requirements, a market engagement questionnaire (MEQ) has been published to explore the
market's feedback on the following areas:

• Outline of service requirements and KPI's;

• Timescales for procurement and mobilisation of the new contract;



Page 4 to 5

• Proposed contract duration and financial model.

Although, this pre-market engagement does not form any part of the formal procurement
process, it will inform how the new service is commissioned. Information gained from this
exercise will be used to inform the final service specification and expected outcomes from
the procurement process.

Interested organisations are asked to submit responses to the Market Engagement
questionnaire using the Microsoft Forms link: https://forms.office.com/e/4PUj6tWKA4

Deadline for completion - Please complete this MEQ by no later than Monday 17 June 2024,
17:00pm.

II.1.5) Estimated total value

Value excluding VAT: £1,416,323.75

II.1.6) Information about lots

This contract is divided into lots: No

II.2) Description

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKI - London

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

South East London Integrated Care Board (NHS South East London) under delegated
commissioning on behalf of NHS England is seeking to procure GP Primary Medical Services
and additional services under APMS Contracts delivered to patients registered from the
following site:

Thamesmead Health Centre

4-5 Thames Reach, London, SE28 0NY

The SEL ICB is currently developing the draft service requirements which is being informed
by service user and stakeholder feedback. SEL ICB wish to request market feedback from
potentially interested providers to inform the upcoming procurement process.

https://forms.office.com/e/4PUj6tWKA4
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To assist the Commissioners with testing its assumptions and proposed service
requirements, a market engagement questionnaire (MEQ) has been published to explore the
market's feedback on the following areas:

• Outline of service requirements and KPI's;

• Timescales for procurement and mobilisation of the new contract;

• Proposed contract duration and financial model.

Although, this pre-market engagement does not form any part of the formal procurement
process, it will inform how the new service is commissioned. Information gained from this
exercise will be used to inform the final service specification and expected outcomes from
the procurement process.

Interested organisations are asked to submit responses to the Market Engagement
questionnaire using the Microsoft Forms link: https://forms.office.com/e/4PUj6tWKA4

Deadline for completion - Please complete this MEQ by no later than Monday 17 June 2024,
17:00pm.

II.3) Estimated date of publication of contract notice

8 July 2024

Section IV. Procedure

IV.1) Description

IV.1.8) Information about the Government Procurement Agreement (GPA)

The procurement is covered by the Government Procurement Agreement: Yes
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